
 

 

 

 

     
 
    Although several Covid restriction were eased on 1st December, unfortunately, they did not include those 
    set out for indoor playgrounds, play cafes and similar venues, which will remain closed for another  
    fortnight. 
 
    As both of our December Vac Care excursions are to such venues, staff have met to discuss how we will  
    proceed with our December Vacation Care program. 
    Our Vacation Care Contingency Plan (attached to the Program Booklet) stated that if restrictions remained  
    current or tightened by 7th December, the service would cancel excursions and run a wholly on-site based  
    program.  
    As current restrictions are in place until Tuesday 15th December, our Contingency Plan should be enacted,  
    for our December program only, as stated. 
 
    But as there is the probably (barring any further outbreaks) that we will see restrictions lifted on December 
    15th (based on SA Health and SA Government information) and the fact that children have missed out on so  
    much this year, we want to give our program every chance to run as planned. 
    So we have decided NOT to enact the planned Contingency Plan on 7th December. 
 
    It is being replaced with the following amended Contingency Plan  
    • If current restrictions are eased on Tuesday 15th December, our program will go ahead as planned. 
    • If current restrictions are not lifted on the 15th December, excursions will be cancelled and we will then  
       run the following home-based days  - Wednesday 16th  December : I Spy Home Day  
                                                                        - Thursday 17th December: Ahoy Me Hearties Pirate Day 
    • We will also be supplying children with a special lunch on both of these days  
                - Wednesday 16th December : Pizza 
                - Thursday 17th December : Burgers and Hot Chips  
Please note that special lunches will only be supplied if our planned excursions are cancelled. Children will 

need to bring lunch as usual if excursions go ahead 
    • Cancellations can be made (without charge) FOR THESE DAYS ONLY until close of business Tuesday 15th  
        December if excursions DO NOT go ahead; we will inform families on Monday 14th December of this. 
    • The fees for both days will remain at $55 per child (minus CCS) to cover the cost of lunches. 
    • The rest of our December Program will run as planned 
 
   We understand how frustrating this ‘waiting and seeing’ is for families and children, but as previously  
   stated, we want our Vac Care program to be as normal as possible for children and staff. After everything 
   that’s happened this year, we feel everyone deserves that. 
 
   Please note that if excursions do go ahead, Kerri (as the Director and senior educator attending each 
   excursions) will be signing the group in as a whole via each venues’ QR Codes. A list of children may be 
   requested by the venue as a condition of entry. If you do not wish for your child’s name to be given to a  
     venue, they will  NOT be able to attend the excursion (this is under SA Government requirements). 
                  
                                        If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to speak with staff. 
                                              Thank you for your patience, understanding and support 
                                                                             The Ridgehaven Team 
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